April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson



The 100 Year Celebration sign is now up in front of the RM of Norton building. It will later be moved to Highway 13 near the flower mound Pangman sign.

More 100 Year Celebration News on page 2.



Pangman Daycare informational public meeting was held on Tuesday, March 29th, 7 pm at the Pangman Community Centre.

More Pangman Daycare News on page 2.

THIS ISSUE SPONSORED BY

Ady Johnson

This Month's Chuckle!

Two husbands were discussing their married lives. Although happily married, they admitted that there were arguments sometimes.

Then Chad said, "I've made one great discovery. I know how to always have the last word."

"Wow!' said Sherman, "how did you manage that?"

"It's easy," replied Chad. "My last word is always "Yes, Dear.".

IN THIS ISSUE:

- 100 Year Celebration News Page 2
- Pangman Daycare News Page 2
- March Market Mall Page 3
- Pangman & District EDB News-Page 3
- Announcements Page 3
- Rural West Primary Health Care-Page 4
- Care Home News Page 4
- Recreation Board News Page 4
- Mission to Haiti Page 5 & 6
- Southern Prairie Railway Page 6
- Memorial Service Page 7
- Pangman Genealogical Society Page 7
- A Look Back Page 8
- Council News Page 8
- Featured Recipe Page 9
- Upcoming Events Page 9
- Khedive Rec Centre News Page 10
- Newsletter Sponsors Page 10
- Community Calendar Page 11
- and more!!

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

100 Year Celebration News



Register before May 1, 2011 and your name will be put in for a draw for this LG 42" LCD TV. We have received some registrations and hope to receive many more before May 1, 2011.

The next 100 Year Celebration meeting is on May 2nd, 2011, 7 pm at the Pangman Community Centre.

Pangman Daycare News

An informational public meeting was held at the Pangman Community Centre on Tuesday, March 29th, 2011.

There was a good turnout with about 35 people attending the meeting, including the Daycare board members, Judy Valentine (Early Learning Child Care Consultant from Weyburn), and Sveta Lagun (Director of the Pangman Daycare).

Elwood presented a slide show presentation. The first application for the Pangman Daycare was made in 2008. Then in early 2009 another application was made. In May of 2009 the funding for the Daycare was approved. In October 2009 an extension was granted. In February 2011 the Daycare buildings arrived and are now being set up. They hope to be up and running by June 1, 2011.

Sveta Lagun from Ceylon has been hired as the Director. She has a Obstetrics Nursing Degree, a Law Degree and is currently enrolled in Early Childhood classes.

The Daycare has been approved for 25 Child Care Spaces:

- 3 Infant Spaces (6 wks 18 mos)
- 5 Toddler (19 mos 30 mos)
- 10 Preschool (30 mos Kindergarten)
- 7 School-Age (Grade 1 to 12 years)

The Daycare is government approved and regulated. The hours will be: Monday to Friday 6:30 am to 6:00 pm. Closed weekends and on Stat Holidays. There will be a fenced in outside playground area.

There are full-time and part-time spaces available. Full-time Monthly Fee Schedule:

- Infants \$480
- Toddler \$400
- Pre-school \$400
- School-Age \$230
- School-Age Summer months \$340

Part-Time (all ages) Fee Schedule:

- Minimum drop-off (first 4 hrs) \$20
- Rate after first 4 hrs \$4.50/hour
- 10% discount for more than one child
- After-School/Day \$15 first child
- Children \$10.00 after first child

These rates will be re-evaluated after 60 Days.

The Daycare will provide jobs in the community with salaries from \$9.50 to \$11.50 per hour depending on education and qualifications.

For more information Contact Elwood White at 442-2024 or pangmandaycare@gmail.com. Visit their website at www.pangman.ca/pangman-daycare/

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

March Market Mall

The March Market Mall was held at the Community Centre on Saturday, March 19th.

There were a variety of items available, including Norwex products, honey, baking, jewelry, books, crafts, 100 year items and tickets for the Deep South Personal Care Home raffle. The Deep South Personal Care Home raffle will be drawn at the April 16th Market Mall

As always, coffee was available and the Pangman & District Economic Development Board sold 50/50 tickets. The winner of the 50/50 draw was Brian Blaney.

We hope you will join us at our last Market Mall on Saturday, April 16th, 2011 at the Community Centre from 10 am to 1 pm. There will be complimentary coffee and donuts from 10 to 11 am, supplied by the Pangman & District Economic Development Board, to say thank you to Kathy Louck's for operating Kathy's Place over the last 5 ½ years.

Pangman & District Economic Development Board News

On Saturday, March 19th, the Pangman and District Economic Development Board held their second annual meeting.

Debra reported that in 2010 the website had 3,337 visitors with 1,834 being new visitors to the website. The website had 14 Sponsors in 2010 and are hosting a web page for 6 of the sponsors. In 2010 we had 20 members.

Once again we held our Farmer's Market during the summer of 2010 and plan on holding them again this summer. We started hosting a Market Mall at the Community Centre on the 3rd Saturday of the month in November 2010.

In the summer of 2010 we made arrangements with a hairdresser from Ogema to do hair at the Community Centre every 2nd Thursday of the month.

We held our annual elections and our new executive is:

- President Merlin Broughton
- Vice-President Eileen Tunall
- Secretary Connie Lozinski
- Treasurer Debra Trylinski

We changed our calendar year to be from Jan to December with our Annual Meeting and election of officers in March. Please remember that your yearly membership is due in January of each year at a cost of \$10.00. If you wish to purchase a yearly membership you can contact Debra at 442-2055.

Our next meeting is on Saturday, April 16th, 1 pm at the Community Centre. Everyone welcome.

Announcements

Phil & Debra Trylinski are proud to announce that their son Eric Trylinski and his band The Jump Off have released their first 5 song EP entitled Pillaging. We attended the release party at the Club in Regina and it was sold out. It was attended by many of their enthusiastic fans.

100 Years Celebration Parade

The 100 Year Parade Committee would like to remind you about the 100 year parade. The parade will be open to floats, vintage cars, livestock, bands and clowns. The theme of the parade will be "100 Years Together".

For more information, contact: John Metke at 442-4786, Gene Kessler at 442-4625, or email welcome@pangman.ca .

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

Rural West Primary Health Care

On Friday, March 18th the Official Introduction of the Rural West Primary Health Care program for the area was held at the Bengough Health Centre.

In attendance was Sharon Bauche-Chair person of SUN Country Health District and members of the Primary Health Care Team: Dr. Oberholzer, Nurse Practitioner Laura Wood, Home Care, Dietitian, Pharmacist & Facility Manager.

The Rural West Primary Health Care team will be providing Primary Health Care to communities in Rural South West Saskatchewan. Community meetings were held during November and December 2010 in Bengough, Gladmar, Ogema and Radville. The Rural West team met with 141 community members in the 4 communities.

This team of health care professions will be holding clinics in communities in Rural West Saskatchewan, including Pangman. This is good news for our Health Centre.

There is information about the Team's meetings on the communication boards in the Bengough and Pangman Health Centres.

Primary Health Care is about staying healthy, preventing illness and injury, managing chronic conditions, treating acute medical illness, promoting healthier living and accessing the best health provider for the job.

Deep South Personal Care Home News

The Annual General Meeting of the Deep South Personal Care Home was held at the United Church on Thursday, March 31st.

16 people, including the Board and Lisa Still (Home Administrator) attended the meeting. The Chairperson for the meeting was Jerry

Tondevold. The board thanked Lisa and the staff of the home for their dedication and hard work and also thanked the community for their continued support.

Lisa Still reported on the heating upgrade with the engineering expertise of John Martin, countless hours from Roy Stirling and his crew at Ogema Welding & Machining along with many other devoted volunteers. Also the home purchased a new commercial washer, new beds, blinds for resident rooms and fenced in a secure courtyard in the backyard. There are currently 22 residents at the home. There are 10 full time staff, 2 part time staff and 4 casual staff. She thanked the Board, the Ladies Auxiliary and the community for all their support.

A 10 year award of a nurses watch and red roses was given to Candice Sotropa. A 5 year award of a name tag and peach roses was given to Debbie Kessler.

After the meeting coffee and donuts were served.

Recreation Board News submitted by Pam Rowland

We have received payment from the Ogema curling club for the curling rocks.

The date for the Annual General Meeting has not been set as we are waiting for the annual audit to be completed.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, April 12th, 2011, 7:30 pm at the Community Center. Visit our website at www.pangman.ca/pangman-recreation-board-swimming-pool/.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

Mission to Haiti submitted by Ruth Bartlett. www.saskncfhaitimission.blogspot.com

I recently returned from Haiti having had the exceptional opportunity to be part of a team who traveled there with the purpose of setting up a medical clinic, and helping as many people as possible during our time there. Our team consisted of a doctor, 9 nurses, 2 handymen and a receptionist. Our goal was to see and treat 600 people. That was in six days of clinic. We saw 842 people and felt that in a small way we were able to touch and minister to their physical needs. We also took time to minister to emotional and spiritual needs, of which there are many.

Yes, Haiti still has lots of room for development. We saw numerous tent cities enroute to our base, 2 hours from the capital of Port au Prince. The devastating effects of the January 2010 earthquake were still evident -piles of rubble where once buildings had stood. Tremors were still happening at least weekly and sometimes more often. On one occasion, we saw a mass exodus of Haitians out of the waiting room. Upon inquiring the reason, were told, "earthquake - didn't you feel it?" No we hadn't. We had just heard a distant rumble of thunder. That rumble was not thunder. It was the sound of a tremor. I recalled having heard that sound a few days earlier, commenting, "there's thunder, but there isn't a cloud in the sky and the sun is shining."

I'm glad we had a Haitian driver who was familiar with driving habits there. All motor vehicles, donkeys and wheelbarrows have the right of way. So watch out if you don't want to get hit, bumped or run over!

We took with us a large supply of medications,

bars of soap, sun glasses, reading glasses and other medical equipment, much of which was donated by people here at home. What we didn't use was left there for future medical teams to use. Yes, we did run out of some supplies, but

listen to what our doctor said: "every time we put our hand in the bag for a container we pray that there will be one more. We have also been using the same 2 bottles of liquid children's vitamins for the last day and a half. We have probably poured around 1-2 L of vitamin syrup out of the same two 150 ml bottles already. You do the math!"

Upon arriving we set up a make-shift clinic and pharmacy. Prior to leaving this was dismantled and inventory was taken of the pharmaceutical supplies. At the mission compound where we were working progress is being made towards building a medical clinic. This would really save on time setting up and then dismantling after each medical team.

Our goal was to minister to the "whole man" (body, soul and spirit). We had an office set up outdoors under a mango tree to counsel and pray with the many whose needs were much more than of a physical nature. I had the awesome privilege to be out there much of the time. The needs are so great! But no greater than the God we serve! It was so rewarding to see the change in the countenance of some who, so distraught and downcast prior to being prayed for, left with a smile and hope in their hearts to face another day. There were times that we worked extra hours to include all who were referred to the "counseling department" under the mango tree.

Our first opportunity for rest and relaxation came a week after we were there. We went to

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

the beach and had fun in the sun and in the waters of the Caribbean. This was only about 20-25 minutes from the mission compound -- the same distance whether you walked or whether you went in the mission van. I chose to walk, as did several others of our team.

I did experience the excitement involved with a local Haitian pointing up to the rafters of the church where I was doing one of my teaching sessions. Upon turning around and looking up, I saw a snake coiled in the rafters. After some excitement and help from construction workers next door, the snake was disposed of and the class resumed. I was informed later on that the snake was probably not poisonous. It was probably there to get a rat. On several occasions, during a church service, a family of rats run around up on the rafters. Somewhat distracting I'm sure!

A highlight, and there really are many, was the help given to an elderly lady who had the responsibility of caring for her less than a year old grandson. The mother had abandoned the child, and the grandmother, because of her frail condition along with dire poverty was unable to properly care for him. One of the nurses on our team "adopted" him. This involves sending a set amount each month for his support. This will be directed through the mission to the grand-mother. The nurse also purchased 3 female goats. The grandmother received one of these while we were still there. By the way, the one she received was already very pregnant! This should provide milk and extra income for the family.

This mission has made a lasting impression on my mind and heart. I am so glad to have been a part of it. I trust that we were able to impact those we ministered to, as much as I feel we were all personally impacted by these beautiful Haitian people.

Coming Soon – Southern Prairie Railway Tours

The Ogema Heritage Railway Association began as the Transportation Division of the Deep South Pioneer Museum in July, 2010. Southern Prairie Railway, the operating division of the Ogema Heritage Railway Association, has been in the process of being created for the last 4 years.

An engine and one passenger car have been purchased and fund raising has begun to bring the equipment to Ogema and restore them. The centennial celebration in 2012 is the target goal to have the train tour fully functional.

The train will be operating on the Red Coat Road and Rail Tracks. There are plans to have the train stop in Pangman as well as other communities. This is exciting news for Pangman as it will bring tourists to our community.

Can you help? They need 250 people to donate \$200 each in order to purchase GE44 Tonner Diesel Locomotive. Or, 150 people to donate \$150 each in order to purchase a Pullman 70 Passenger Car.

To donate please send your payment to the Town of Ogema, PO Box 159, Ogema, SK S0C 1Y0. For more information visit their website at www.southernprairierailway.com

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

Memorial Service for Local Resident

On Saturday, April 2nd, 2011 a Memorial Service was held at the United Church for Robert (Rockney) Rocky Sample.

Rocky passed away suddenly on March 28, 2011. He was born in Pangman on December 16, 1953. Rocky lived all his life in the Black Oak Community where he farmed and did mechanic work and air conditioning. He was a volunteer fireman. He served for over 20 years as a Director of the Saskatchewan Southeast Connection – Sport, Culture & Recreation (an advisory group to Saskatchewan Parks and Recreation). He was also the President of the Pangman Genealogical Society and served two terms as President of the Saskatchewan Genealogical Society.

About 200 people attended the Memorial Service on a stormy Saturday afternoon. His niece spoke fondly of her uncle and how he was their for family, friends and others in the community. Also, the Southeast Connection did a slide show presentation with photos of Rocky during his time as Director of the Saskatchewan Southeast Connection. After the service their was lunch served at the Pangman Community Centre.

Our thoughts and prayers go to the Sample family.

Pangman Genealogical Society Branch News

The Pangman Genealogical Society Branch was formed on January 23, 1981 at the home of Kay Kessler with eight charter members. Meetings were held in the committee room of the Pangman Recreation Centre with some being held in Ceylon, Radville and Weyburn. In December 1987 the meetings were moved to the South East Regional Library building in

On October 21-22, 1983 the Pangman. Pangman branch hosted the SGS sixteenth annual seminar in Weyburn. One of the highlights of the seminar was a genealogy drama with participants in historical costumes. The Pangman Branch has also participated in the South East Saskatchewan Volunteer Recognition Program. Three of the Pangman branch members: Frances Sample, Edith Bernard and Joyce Catherwood have been recipients of that award. In April 1997 the Saskatchewan Genealogy Society gave out its first Heritage of the Year Award to Frances Sample.

Meetings continue at the Pangman Library on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 7 pm from April to December and on the 4th Saturday of the month at 1:30 pm from January to March.

The current Executive are:

• President: Rocky Sample (Deceased)

• Vice-President: Carol Peterson

• Acting Secretary: Beverly Mead

• Treasurer: Dorothy Snelling

Joyce Carlson is the SGS Board Representative.

Fees:

- \$40.00 regular family per year
- \$25.00 regular student (up to age 22) per year

April is Family History Month. If you are interested in learning more about your family history you may wish to join the Pangman Genealogical Society Branch. For more information contact: Joyce Carlson at 454-2400 or visit the Saskatchewan Genealogical Society website at www.saskgenealogy.ca/.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

A Look Back! Submitted by Don Gurskey, President of the Pangman Co-op.

The Pangman Co-op celebrates its 75th year in 2011. You are invited to their 75th Annual Meeting on Thursday, April 7th at the Pangman School. Supper at 6:00 pm (tickets required, check at the Food Store) with meeting to follow at 7 pm.

April 1st, 1936 became the official date of incorporation. The Co-op started out in a small building located where the cafe is today; as member's needs increased it moved to the present site of the Service Centre.

In 1990 decision the was made decommission our bulk plant. The cost to build a new bulk plant at our location was to expensive so we went together with Bengough, Ogema, Kayville and Viceroy to deliver fuel from a new corporate bulk plant. The corporate plant has been working very well. As our single axle fuel truck was in need of a lot of repairs we purchased our first tandem fuel truck. In 1991 we started delivering Ogema Co-op's fuel and still do today.

We decided to purchase the property across the street from the CPR for purpose of building new storage sheds for the storage for feed, oil, and tires; as well as to make a bay to house the fuel truck.

When the grocery store closed in 2005 it was evident that one was desired by the citizens. With shareholders loans from the membership we purchased the old store and equipment. Major renovations took place inside with insulating and gyprocing, as well as some new shelving was erected.

We are pleased to tell the membership that at 2010 year end the grocery store has a black bottom line before FCL patronage.

Council News

submitted by Rod Rowland

With all the moisture in the area, flooding is a concern so Bob, Richard and Brian have been extremely busy with snow removal and keeping the waterways open.

Two nominations have been received for town councillor: Bill Kerney and Eileen Tunall. The Election will be held on April 27th at the Town Office. Please be sure to come out and vote.

The Emergency Measurement Organization has been busy preparing the Emergency Plan for the Village and RM. The Committee consists of Keith Howse, Barry Kessler, John Colbow and Pam and Rod Rowland.

The Village has updated their maintenance vehicle by purchasing a 1994 Chev 1 ton with box and hoist.

Any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 442-4253. Bring on Spring!!!

Wanted – House to Rent for 4 Months

I am a master's student doing field work in the area this summer and I am looking for a place to rent in Pangman (or surrounding area) with 3 bedrooms (ideally) for about 4 months. Contact: Ashley Fortney at 306-757-7760.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

Featured Recipe - Carrot Cake

submitted by Ginny Allewell Ingredients:

- 2 cups flour
- 2 tsps baking soda
- 1 1/2 tsp baking powder
- 1 tsp salt
- 2 tsp cinnamon
- 2 cups sugar
- 3/4-1 cup oil
- 4 eggs
- 2 cups grated carrots
- 1 2/4 cups drained crushed pineapple
- 1 cup chopped nuts.

Sift the dry ingredients together. Now add sugar, oil and eggs. Beat by hand one minute -batter will be stiff. Add carrots, pineapple and nuts. Batter will now be quite moist. Grease bottom and sides of a 9x13 inch pan. Line bottom with parchment paper. Pour in batter.

Bake at 350 in center of oven for 35-45 minutes or till done. Frost with cream cheese icing. **Icing**: 1 pkg 4oz cream cheese; 1/2 cup butter; 2 cups icing sugar;1 tsp vanilla. Beat until smooth. Cake can be decorated with small Easter eggs.

Classified Ads

WANTED egg cartons. Do you have a room or cupboards that are cluttered and you want help organizing. Call me and I will help. I will also babysit part-time. Call Anna at 442-4211.

Pangman Book Club News!

The next Pangman Book Club meeting is on Wednesday, April 13, 2011, 7 pm at the Pangman Library. In April we will be reading Three Cups of Tea by Greg Mortenson.

Upcoming Events

Pangman Co-op 75th Anniversary and Annual Meeting Thursday, April 7th, 2011 at the Pangman School. Supper 6 pm. Meeting 7 pm. Supper tickets – \$5.00 – may be purchased at the Pangman Co-op prior to April 1st.

Ladies Night Out at Pangman School Thursday, April 14th, 6:30 pm. Cost – \$15.00 per person. Speaker: Sandy Spencer. Call Val – 442-2067 or Sharon – 442-2000 for tickets.

Spring Banquet sponsored by the Pangman United Church Saturday, April 16th. Cocktails 5:30 pm. Supper 6:30 pm. Silent Auction. Tickets \$20.00 per person available from church members. Limited number of tickets. Menu: Ham and Scalloped Potatoes. To donate to the silent auction call Deb Kessler evenings at 442-2016.

Complimentary coffee and donuts at the Market Mall on Saturday, April 16th from 10 to 11 am to say thank you to Kathy Louck's for operating Kathy's Place over the last 5 ½ years.

Election for Town Councillor, Wednesday, April 27th, 2011 at the Town Office. Two nominations have been received for town councillor. Bill Kerney and Eileen Tunall. Please be sure to come out and vote.

Ladies Auxiliary News

The basket and Curio cabinet will be drawn for at the April 16th, Market Mall. This will be your last chance to get tickets for this draw.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

Khedive Heritage Recreation Club News

Visit their website at:

www.pangman.ca/khedive-centre/

The Khedive Heritage Recreation Club needs your help.

The old brick school is showing its age. We've had water leaking into the basement for the last few years due to: cracks in the foundation, drainage problems and deterioration of the brick exterior.

Khedive Rec Club members have already started some repairs. We have a contractor's estimate to do the exterior brickwork repair for \$33,500.00. We realize this will be an expensive undertaking and it won't happen overnight.

The rec club is applying for grants, planning fund raising events and have a commitment from the R.M. of Norton for financial help to do these repairs, but it will take more.

In order to complete this project your help is needed. Any amount, large or small, and your support of our fund raisers will be greatly appreciated. Tax deductible receipts will be issued upon request.

We have 2 upcoming events, watch for the posters:

- Spring Potluck Supper at the Khedive Centre, Sunday, May 1st.
- Old Time Picnic at the Khedive Centre, Saturday, July 30, 2011.

If you would like more information, please call:

- Margaret Froh 306-442-4523
- Brad Pingert 306-442-4784
- Vera Knox 306-442-4705
- Gail Howse 306-442-4213

Please mail your donation to: Khedive Heritage Recreation Club, c/o Margaret Froh, PO Box 51, Khedive, SK S0C 1K0.

Newsletter Sponsors

I would like to thank all those who have committed to sponsoring the Pangman Newsletter.

May 2011 - Barth Family

June 2011 - Pangman Daycare

July 2011 - 100 Year Celebration Committee

August 2011 – Harvest Pie

September 2011 - Pangman Recreation Board

October 2011 – Pangman Co-op

November 2011 – Richard & Estella Strobl

December 2011 – Merlin Broughton

January 2012 – Tops

February 2012 – Bryson Admin Services

March 2012 – DCW Semmentals Farms

April 2012 – Art & Ruth Bartlett

May 2012 – Pangman Genealogical Society

June 2012 – No Sponsor to date

July 2012 - Elwood & Joy White

Thank you to the community for their support of the Pangman Newsletter. I really appreciate all the positive feedback I have received from the community. I am happy that you all enjoy the Newsletter and I hope that you will continue to enjoy in the future.

If you wish to be a sponsor of the Newsletter, please contact me.

Debra Trylinski, Editor.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Ladies Auxiliary Meeting, Monday, April 4th at 9:30 am. at the Care Home.

Pangman Co-op 75th Anniversary and Annual Meeting Thursday, April 7th, 2011 at the Pangman School.

First Aid CPR C Course will be from 8:00 am to 5:00pm April 9 & 10, 2011 held at Pangman School. The cost is 150.00. Call Pam at 442-4253 for more info or to register.

Day Care Board Meeting Monday, April 11th at 6:30 pm at the Pangman School Library

School Community Council meeting Monday, April 11th at 7:30 pm. at Pangman School.

Rec Board meeting Tuesday, April 12th at the Community Centre at 7:30 pm.

Book Club Meeting Wednesday, April 13th, 7:00 pm. at the Pangman Library.

Ladies Night Out at Pangman School Thursday, April 14th, 6:30 pm.

Easter flowers arriving at the Co-op Food Store on Friday, April 15th, 2011.

Market Mall at Community Centre on Saturday, April 16th from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm.

Complimentary coffee and donuts at the Market Mall on Saturday, April 16th from 10 to 11 am.

Pangman & District Economic Development Board Meeting Saturday, April 16th following the Market Mall (1:00 pm.) at the Community Centre.

Spring Banquet sponsored by the Pangman United Church Saturday, April 16th. Cocktails 5:30 pm. Supper 6:30 pm. Silent Auction.

Election for Town Councillor, Wednesday, April 27th, 2011 at the Town Office. Two nominations have been received for town councillor. Bill Kerney and Eileen Tunall. Please be sure to come out and vote.

Spring Potluck Supper at the Khedive Centre on Sunday, May 1st, 2011. Watch for posters.

100 Year Committee Meeting Monday, May 2, 2011, 7 pm at the Pangman Community Centre.

Deadline for the May issue is April 30th, 2011.

To submit an article, announcement or classified ad (\$2.00 fee) in the Pangman Community Newsletter please email welcome@pangman.ca or call Debra at 442-2055, or you can leave your submissions with Phil at the Pangman Service Center.

Designer & Editor: Debra Trylinski Photocopying and Assembly: Eileen Tunall & Debra Trylinski

Thank you to Abundant Living Ministries for donating their photocopier to print the Community Newsletter.

Check out the newsletter on the web @ http://www.pangman.ca/newsletter/

For more news about Pangman visit **www.pangman.ca**.

April 2011 Issue Sponsor: Ady Johnson

HAPPY EASTER!!!

